
Dear Mr Bradshaw
 
I was delighted to learn of the Government’s new proposal to ban the commercial selling of pet animals at fairs in the Animal Welfare Bill.
 
This positive new measure, which properly and specifically targets the activities of profit-driven pet dealers and therefore does not discriminate against bona-fide hobbyist gatherings, will act as a vital safeguard against animal mistreatment and neglect. Sensitive exotic animals with specialised care needs will now be spared the terrible suffering involved in being transported around the country from one venue to another until they are either sold or dead.
 
I will continue to follow the progress of the Animal Welfare Bill and look forward to seeing DEFRA’s new, specific pet fair proposal pass into law. Thank you for the time and attention you have given to this particular issue and for your sound judgement that has brought about this welcome development.
 
Yours sincerely

